



SGA Student Senate Agenda  
Sunday, October 7, 2018, 7:00pm  
Joe Rosenfield Center - Room 101



**Lana Katai**  
*Presiding Officer*

**Dylan Welch**  
*Administrative Coordinator*

**Rev. Myles Becker**  
*President*

**Riley Murphy**  
*VP of Academic Affairs*

**Khadijah Toumbou**  
*VP of Student Affairs*

**Quinn Ercolani**  
*Treasurer*

**Amanda Weber**  
*Assistant Treasurer*

**Selah Mystic**  
*ACE Chair*

**Joshua Tibatemwa**  
*Services Coordinator*

**Cassidy Christiansen**  
*Concerts Chair*

**Regina Logan**  
*Diversity & Outreach  
Coordinator*

**Carrie Stallings**  
*Senator – OCCO/OCNCO*

**June Christian**  
*Senator – OCCO/OCNCO*

**Vacant**  
*Senator – OCCO/OCNCO*

**Anna Moen**  
*Senator – Jamaland*

**Arish Vale**  
*Senator – Jamaland*

**Syamala Gumidyala**  
*Senator – Loosehead*

**Declan Jones**  
*Senator – Loosehead*

**Phinn Lloyd**  
*Senator – Loosehead*

**Amelia Zoernig**  
*Senator - LaKeRoJe*

**Rande Nieto**  
*Senator – LaKeRoJe*

**Ryuta Kure**  
*Senator – LaKeRoJe*

**Steven McDowell**  
*Senator - CaNaDa*

**Katie Herbert**  
*Senator – CaNaDa*

**Carlos Piedrasanta**  
*Senator – CaNaDa*

**Elizabeth Collinger**  
*Senator – Clangrala*

**Allie Pearce**  
*Senator – Clangrala*

**Puravi Nath**  
*Senator - Smounker*

**Ishaan Tibrewal**  
*Senator- Smounker*

**Gabby DeRoche**  
*ACCESS Co-Director*

**DJ Coleman**  
*ACCESS Co-Director*

**Jamal Preston**  
*ACCESS Outreach Coordinator*

**Annabel Higgin-Houser**  
*Green Fund Co-Chair*

**Addison Gould**  
*Technical Advisor*

**Maximilian Hill**  
*CBS Delegate*

**Vivian Cheslack**  
*SHIC Delegate*

**Lily Böhlke**  
*Scarlet and Black Delegate*

(1) Roll Call

**Absent:** DOC Logan, Senator Jones (substitute present), ACCESS Outreach Coordinator Preston, ACCESS Co-Director Coleman, CBS Delegate Hill, S&B Delegate Bohlke

(2) Approval of the Minutes

**Vote:** 17-0-0; Passes

(3) Public Comment, Announcements, & Additional Events

Anyone can address Campus Council for one minute about concerns they have about the college, SGA, or anything else they believe should be brought to the attention of SGA.

Announcements

**Senator Pearce**

- There will be a midterm election voting booth in JRC 101 on Tuesday, October 16th, from 9am to 3pm. We will not have another voting opportunity on campus for the midterms :(
- On Tuesday, October 9th at 4 pm Deidre DeJear (candidate for Iowa Secretary of State) will be visiting campus. This will be a last call for voter registration before voting on the 16th! She'll be in JRC 209 and/or JRC's 2nd floor lobby.
- On Friday, October 12th from 12-1 Rob Sand (candidate for Iowa State Auditor) will be visiting campus. Location TBD.

**President Becker**

- The STIFund ballot will be released on Monday.

Events

(4) Ombuds Discussion

Law Students from Harvard visit in order to provide an independent assessment of the Ombuds office. They can be reached at

[Mshafer.jd19@hlsclinics.org](mailto:Mshafer.jd19@hlsclinics.org) and

[Rsengupta.jd19@hlsclinics.org](mailto:Rsengupta.jd19@hlsclinics.org).

(5) Budgets - ACE

Event	Requested	Allocated	Student Senate?
Spring Awakening	\$250	\$250	no
GUM Open Mic Night	\$77.70	\$87	nah
ISO Rave	\$351	\$355	nope
Post-Grad Prep	\$133.52	n/a	no

(6) Budgets - SPC and Services Budgets

SPC

<b>NAME</b>	<b>Requested</b>	<b>Allocate</b>	<b>Senate Approval?</b>
Cricket Club	\$174.65		n
SACNAS STEM Conference	\$240.00	240	n
Extreme Society Trip	\$3,584.00	TABLED	y

Services

<b>NAME</b>	<b>Requested</b>	<b>Allocat</b>	<b>Senate</b>
		<b>ed</b>	<b>Approval?</b>

CA Community Meal	\$459.00	349 n
----------------------	----------	-------

- (7) “How Are Things Going?” Survey
- (8) Discussion: Use of Harmful Language in the Classroom
- (9) Discussion: SMS Voting at Student Senate
- (10) Board of Trustees Update
- (11) Cabinet Reports

**Administrative Coordinator Welch**

- Reading and sending emails.
- Building CC agenda and editing last week’s minutes.
- Cabinet meeting.
- Getting food for Friday lunch meeting.
- Attended Reform Committee
- Updated the SGA Constitution
- Solicited some delegates for Student Senate from CBS, SHIC, and S&B.
- Attended the ad hoc Office Space Committee.
- Attended Trustee Meet and Greet.
- Held office hours.

**Treasurer Ercolani**

- Trustees
- Audit and Assessment Committee
- Finance Committee
- Meet and Greet in the Grille
- Cabinet Meeting(s)
- Student Initiatives
- Writing some
- Committee Meeting
- ACE/SPC/Services Meetings and/or Budget Reviews
- Payments for Concerts and SHIC
- NOVAtime and Credit Card processing
- Training Amanda (i.e. helping Amanda do things that I barely know how to do)

### **Assistant Treasurer Weber**

- More training!!
- Receipt reimbursement stuff
- Trustee Meet & Greet
- Found out that Myles and Addi were both in Saints Rest, failed to get autographs
- Trustee meetings (broke out my suit for the first time since high school)
- Drank a lot of coffee :)

### **Diversity and Outreach Coordinator Logan**

- Oral Report

### **VPAA Murphy**

- Continued receiving feedback on class timetable
- Meeting with DSA (Sarah and Ben)
  - Update on S.A.D. search
  - Campus and town lighting recommendations
    - Petitioning to City Council for off campus lighting?...not sure what this process looks like
- Meeting with Ben about student handbook and judicial processes
- Proto-inventory system with Quinn
  - Real system with ITS cooperation hopefully soon
- Office committee happened Thursday at 10!

- Next meeting Thursday 10-11 SGA offices (JRC 222)
- Finalized schedule, budget, and came up with general ideas
- TRUSTEES
  - Institute for Global Engagement Board
    - Status report on OCS, Language Lab, CLS
    - Discussed expansion of course-embedded travel and off-campus study
  - Execs/Trustee meeting
    - talked about new DSA position, conduct policy, Bob's and Lyle's, construction/inter-generational equity, SGA improvements, and other great topics
  - Meet and Greet
    - Thank you to everyone who came and talked to Trustees!
  - General Sessions
  - Ad hoc Academic Affairs Committee
  - Ad hoc Facilities Committee
  - if you have questions about trustees please ask me, sorry my report is vague it was written before most of the trustee meetings happened

### **President Becker**

1. Helped with the OCCO special election
2. Finally did my NovaTime lmao
3. Had MANY meetings about how Jack Gustafson '19 will be honored at commencement, and beyond
4. Worked w/ Carrie on figuring out Thumbs Down
5. Got the CRSSJ Food Pantry staffed, more to come from there
6. Met with all of the Class Ambassadors
7. T R U S T E E S

### **VPSA Toumbou**

- I prepared for the board of trustees meeting
- Board of trustees meetings
- 3:2 meeting with DSA
- 1010 training
- Meet with Jen Jacobson
- Meet with students
- Committee meetings

### **Concerts Chair Christiansen**

- Finalized planning details for Fall Festival
- Getting ready to host The Boy Illinois Gardner after-party
- Met with committee and delegated tasks for the weekend
- Sent a lot of emails
- Monitor has been fixed, we are doing more research in regards to repairing our speaker because the cost is higher than expected
  - We need two new 12" cones for our 722 speaker
- Been in communication with the S&B regarding video interviews with the artists performing this weekend
- (Verbal report on how the concerts and gardner parties went)

### **Services Chair Tibatemwa**

- Met with Heidi Pearson, regional manager for Take Away Hunger organization, to figure out funding for Take Away Hunger event
- Closed ExCo chair application and contacted applicant
- Sent out budget approval emails
- Prepared for committee. [Set up presentation for Quinn to run committee in my absence as I am away at a conference till late Saturday afternoon](#)
- Attended Fall Fest planning meetings
- Attended cab meetings
- Approved new student organization applications
- Met with Students interested in setting up a new student org. Helped them plan budgets.

### **ACE Chair Mystic**

- Office hours!!!!
- Met with Kendrick Lamar host, discussed bringing foreign films to campus, planned a student of color focused post-grad event
- ACCESS, Concerts, Michael Sims
- Talked about Kendrick
- Reviewed policy for bias-incidents
- Vibezzzz
- ACE Committee
- Budgets
- Funded Food Bazaar so the event is completely free and within the parameters of a All-Campus Events
- Funded student theatre



- FB Events
- Promoting all the events that are happening this week
- Shared and pushed events on various pages
- Movies and parties!!
- Framed outreach for Kendrick
- Made reservations for events
- Was in close contact with the host of Kendrick Lamar Gardner throughout the week
- Organized events and dates
- Spoke with heads of organizations to compromise and change dates around
- Pizza Orders - UGGGHHHH
- Printed some posters in town - UGHHH
- Put in hours from like a month ago - it took 2 FREAKIN HOURS
- EMAILS!!!
- THE PARTY SCHEDULE FOR THE SEMESTER IS OFFICIAL!!

(12) Adjourning Motion

Seconded by **Senator Stallings**

Time: 8:36pm



